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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: January 8th 2013

	Present :        Paul Wood, Paul Sugden, Chris Oxlade, Clare Smith, Neil Chapman, Ben Joynson, Henry Heavisides, Beth Massey, Paul Stephens, Richard Reeve, Alison Weston, Matthew Rutter (by phone)

	Apologies:     Abigail Bailey, Dave Westhead, Nikos Georgiadis

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting  December 4th.  Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising (not elsewhere on Agenda): 
i. HoM prizes. These will be Sainsbury vouchers.
ii. IH calendar: Paul St to speak to officers and captains about this.

iii. Leader in Running Fitness. Jayne Bryant wishes to pursue Coach in Running Fitness qualification. Cost is c£350. BAN will probably fund 50%. Agreed club would fund remainder.
	 PSt


	3
	Running the Club

1. Harrier of the Month 
Nominations were:

· Bradley Chapman for his fantastic PB at the Ribble Valley 10k, good results at Parkrun 5k and The Stoop, a great improvement recently with lots of hard training.

· Dave Wilby for December for his great results in the Peak District and Chevin Chase (PB).

· Bernie and Vince Gibbons for organising the Christmas Relays and excellent quiz night.

· Will Buckton for race results.

HoM Winners were: Dave Wilby and Bernie and Vince Gibbons
2. Annual Awards
i) the meeting considered the nominations received and reviewed recorded performances across the year. There was considerable discussion regarding the difficulty of comparing for example performances on the fells as compared to the roads. Care was taken to ensure that there was a common understanding of the rationale for each award. The awards were as follows:
Best M: Tom Adams 
Best F: Jann Smith 
Most Improved M: Will Buckton 
Most Improved F: Rebecca Mon-Williams 
Best Endurance M: Dave Wilby 
Best Endurance F: Helene Whittaker 
Best U23 M: Bradley Chapman 
Best U23 F: Georgia Malir 
Contribution M: Richard Reeve 
Contribution F: Shirley Wood
Paul W reminded the Captains that they needed to agree the captain’s awards by the weekend to enable the trophies to be engraved.
 
	AB
Captains


	AOB
	i)  It was noted that England Athletics had reversed its decision to charge a £10 additional registration fee for those wanting to compete on the track and field. It was agreed to refund any member who had paid the additional fee.

	

	TDP
	February  5th 2013 8.40pm ILTSC.
	


Reports
Chairman's report
This meeting will be dominated by our deliberations for the Annual Award winners, and preparations for the 'Do', but there are some other matters to review.
The Winter social season continued with the Fancy Dress Relays and the Christmas Quiz and buffet, which was a great success with plenty of teams in the Relays and the cafe-bar packed out for the quiz afterwards: a big thanks to Bernie & Vince Gibbons for organising this. Future events: I've had a number of requests for a Predictor Run in the New Year (any volunteers to organise this?) and recently I saw Sam Boatwright (www.epicrun.co.uk) talk and wonder if that might make a good February social afterwards? 
Our Captains are reporting that things have been very active on the racing front, with good results on road, fell, and XC. Sadly our road Captain is moving out of the area, but we have an excellent successor lined up! The 2012 Race League has come to a close with a clear winner but a great race for other top 10 places. There has been some discussion about how to improve the League (though what has come to light is that our League is already far better than many other clubs'), and I've had an offer of help with doing the calculations in 2013.
Our training program is about to go back into full swing, after a reasonable Christmas break, and I'm pleased to say that one of our LiRF graduates and a active coach Jane Bryant is interested in taking it to the next level on the 'Coach in Running Fitness' course. Also on the coach development front, some of our senior coaches attended the workshops on circuit-training activities that were organised by Shirley in December. 
It looks like England Athletics have had some sense beaten into them by the Clubs with a massive revolt against the £20 fee for 2013 and that after a surprising (but gratifying) capitulation there will now be a £10 license for all competitive athletes (including track) and a serious review of how EA can do things so badly. The £10 fee has implications for our membership process - we no longer need to charge track runners an extra £10 as agreed at our AGM.
Ladies XC report, Diane Haggar
We completed the West Yorkshire XC League on Dec 9th and took a respectable 4th ladies team placing. One place down on previous years and obviously out of the medals but a commendable position as we never fielded a full strength team in any of the races. 11 ladies took part this season but sadly some only did one or 2 races. Due to injury Emma Payne and Caz Farrow were unable to run at all. A big well done to those who did all 4 races: Kate Archer, Julie Elmes, Kelly Harrison and Beth Massey. Beth ran a consistently good standard and was 1st or 2nd (when Sally Morley ran) in every race. 
Numbers and results in the PECO league have been modest so far, after 2 races. In December only 4 ladies ran and we sit mid way up the second division and a similar position in the lady vets table. Again, I apologise for not getting to these events but my desire to run Fell (and taxi my offspring to such races!) makes my calendar too full. 
We have 8 ladies entered in the Yorkshire Championships, plus 1 Junior Lady (Florence Haines). Sally Morley has pulled out due to injury but I hope all others will make the start on Saturday. I shall be having my first post injury XC run. 
I have completed the Northern & National entries on line and as expected numbers are small. Just 3 ladies in each: Di Kitchen, Beth Massey & myself (Northerns), Julie Elmes & Sally Morley -injury permitting- (Nationals). 
Men's fell, Dave Wilby
Plenty of racing going on in December, as well as the usual favourites
we also had people dispersing for xmas and picking off the odd local
race.
Will Buckton was probably our most eager representative once again, and
he made a solo dash up to Really Wild Boar on probably the coldest day
of the winter so far, they had a foot of snow in places on the course.
He also made it to Mytholmroyd the day after where things had thawed a
touch and they had a foot of mud in places!
Once the XC's were out of the way it was time for the Stoop and Tom
returned to the fells in style taking out the win ahead of the multiple
British/English fell champion Rob Hope. We only just missed out on the
men's team prize which was helped by a great club turnout, and fielding
7 runners in the first 75 finishers.
Lee Morley went home for xmas and just missed out on a repeat victory at
Whinberry Naze.
A ridiculous number of Harriers turned up as usual for the amazing
Chevin Chase race, and by my reckoning on a 3-to-count basis we were 2nd
team behind Otley.
Despite all the poor weather recently I managed to pick 2 clear days for
navigation races in the Peak District and got round in one piece at the
final Rab Mini Mountain Marathon of the year, and also the Peak O Trial.
And finally we had the Auld Lang's Syne race, almost an unofficial
championship race these days such is the quality of the field. Lee
Morley was in good form once again to bag a top 20 finish, and Norman
Bush took home the V70 prize, a great result given how competitive this
age group now is. There was also plenty of back up from others on what
looked like a horrible day on the moors.
So, a great end to the year for the men, and also some great
achievements throughout the year. Participation is always high in the
local races and we get some strong results. There appears to be no
consistent appetite for the higher end of competition such as the
championship races, or some of the true classics. I don't think this is
limited to the fells though as evidenced by relatively small turnouts
for the XC championships, & virtually zero attendance at road
championship races.
Hopefully the competition between people such as Ben J, Will B, Bradley
C will encourage others to get out racing together and we can build from
there. Wharfedale have demonstrated perfectly what in-club competition
can do for results, and it would be nice if we could follow in some
small way over the next year or two.
Ladies fell report : Clare Smith
Not quite as busy a month for the ladies on the fells as for the men but
great turnouts at several favourite events.
Though not strictly a fell relay, the Gathering Winter Fools event run by
KCAC was set up as an alternative to the Calderdale Way Relay which has
now been moved permanently to a May date. Ilkley only managed to field one
(mixed) team, with Abi Bailey, Sue Bickerdike, Jann Smith, Clare Smith,
Alison Bennett, and Emma O'Looney representing the ladies. We were 3rd
mixed team (1st team with dogs (Betty, Bailey and Dylan), 15th out of 26
teams overall) so a respectable result. Hopefully, more people will come
forward next year as it is a fun event for all levels, with many people
taking part in fancy dress.
The ever-popular Woodenheads' Stoop fell race was well-supported , with 14
Ilkley ladies running. Alison Weston came in just ahead of Diane Haggar
who is obviously well on the way to recovery!
Kelly Harrison took part in some 'Festive Disorientation' in the Peak
District and finished 1st lady in the 'short' course of 8 miles across
fairly runnable but hilly terrain, peat hags, tussocks & bracken.
More trail race than fell, the Chevin Chase always attracts plenty of
Ilkley Harriers. Emma Barclay was in 128th position, followed shortly
after by Sally Malir then 26 more Ilkley girls who came in 135th to 768th
places.
Jann Smith led the 6 Ilkley ladies home in the Auld Lang Syne fell race on
New Year's Eve, a great way to end the year.
It is hoped that we will be able to encourage enough ladies to run in the
fell championships races in 2013 in order to get a team out for each race.
With this in mind, we plan to write a reminder in the forthcoming
newsletter.
Finally, following the success of last year's event, a fell-orientated
social weekend away is being planned for the first weekend in March.
Ladies road report: Beth Massey
December proved to be a fairly quiet month on the roads for the ladies. The Parkruns continue to be popular with the ever present Julie Elmes competing in the Harrogate one 3 times through December and Sarah Haines and Hilda Coulsey taking part in the Bradford one.
Only one lady, Janet Smith, competed in the Bradford City 10k run but unfortunately due to an error with the marshalling only around 9km was actually covered.
Diane Haggar showed she is on the way back to full fitness with an excellent 4th place in the very tough Hot Toddy road race over in Todmorden. Diane finished the hilly 8.9km in 39mins 35secs taking the 1st LV50 prize in the process. 
The Ribble Valley 10km at Clitheroe also incorporated the North of England 10km Championships and so always attracts a good quality field, which usually leads to some fast times being recorded on what is a fairly undulating course. However, this year conditions were tough with cold, strong winds and driving rain putting paid to any hope of fast times. The Ilkley ladies turned out in force with 7 hardy souls braving the conditions! I crossed the line in 40.39. Alison Bennett was next in 44.32, with Ruth Kitchen, Hilda Coulsey, Sheena Pickersgill, Di Kitchen and Janet Smith all putting in solid performances. 
It was really encouraging to see such a good turn out from the Ilkley ladies at a high profile road event and I would like to see this continue in 2013. I will be posting the dates of road events, particularly the high profile local (ish) ones and championships on the forum and in the Newsletter to hopefully increase participation in the road side of things and maybe even contest a few team prizes!!
Junior report: Shirley Wood
Cross-country/Fell
We had 32 juniors compete at the final WY XC league event at Wakefield.  16 juniors did 3 or more events in the series with Georgia Malir taking the U17 womens title and top ten places for Sarah Pickering and Lucy Haines (both U15's).  We gained three team placings (7th overall for U15 boys and U13 girls and 3rd overall for U15 girls). The second PECO event at Middleton Park  clashed with the Stoop fell races at Haworth.  We had 8 juniors race at Leeds and 19 at the Stoop.  Yorkshire XC Champs saw 22 juniors competing and we gained 5 team place. U13 girls were 11th & 18th; U13 boys were 9th and the U15 girls were 3rd and 12th. Georgia Malir came second in the U17 womens category and was selected to compete for Yorkshire.
Coach Development
We held 3 CD evenings in December: 16 attended the Mini-games led by Richard Taylor of Keighley & Craven. 18 attended the 'Modern Circuits' led by Neil Holmes from Leeds Carnegie and 17 attended the Conditioning session led by Stephen Wolstenholme of Bradford Airedale.  Sue Williamson is organising a Sportscoach ' Equity in your Coaching' on Friday 22nd March at the Rugby Club.  Details are yet to be confirmed but info will be given to all harriers once they are.
Everything looks healthy in the junior section as we go into 2013.
